
New Salary Range Guidance 

On March 22, 2022, the New York City Commission on 
Human Rights published guidelines clarifying the city’s 
new law on employment advertising. Starting May 15, 
2022, employers must publish good faith salary ranges  
in any advertisement for a job, promotion, or transfer that 
would be performed in whole or in part in New York City, 
whether that position is performed in person or remotely. 
An “advertisement” is defined as “a written description of 
an available job, promotion, or transfer opportunity that  
is publicized to a pool of potential applicants,” including 
internal postings. However, nothing in the law requires 
employers to publish an advertisement if they are hiring 
or prevents employers from hiring without an 
advertisement. 

Employers will be required to publish a good faith salary 
range, meaning the minimum and maximum that the “the 
employer honestly believes at the time they are listing 
the job advertisement that they are willing to pay . . ..” An 
open-ended range (e.g., “$15 per hour and up” or “maximum 
$50,000 per year”) does not satisfy the requirement, but 
a single figure (e.g., “$20 per hour) does. Employers are not 
required to publish information regarding benefits or forms 
of compensation other than salary, such as tips or bonuses. 

The guidance clarifies that the law will apply to employers 
with four or more employees if at least one employee 
works in New York City. Employment agencies are 
covered by the law, but temporary help firms are not. 

Employers who violate the law may have to pay damages 
and civil penalties of up to $250,000, and amend 
advertisements, update policies, conduct trainings, and 
provide notices of rights to employees and applicants. 

However, employers should be aware that a bill to amend 
the salary range law is currently before the New York City 

Council. The bill would exclude employers with fewer 
than fifteen employees and move the effective date to 
November 1, 2022, among other changes. A public 
hearing was held on April 5 to discuss the potential 
changes. We will provide more detail if the bill passes. 
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Disclaimer
The information contained in this alert is provided for informational purposes only, and is not intended to be, nor should it be, construed as legal 
advice on any subject matter. You should always seek appropriate legal advice based on the particular facts and circumstances at issue from an 
attorney licensed in your jurisdiction. This alert contains general information and may not reflect current legal developments.


